
LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE MINUTES  
of June 8, 2020 

Municipal Council of the City of Vermilion 
Municipal Complex, 685 Decatur Street, Vermilion, Ohio 44089 

 
In Attendance​: Vermilion City Council: 

Steve Herron, President of Council; Monica Stark, Council at Large;                     
Emily Skahen, Ward One; Frank Loucka, Ward Two; Steve Holovacs,                   
Ward Three; Brian Holmes, Ward Five; Gwen Fisher, Certified                 
Municipal Clerk; Barb Brady, Ward Four 
 
Administration​: 
Jim Forthofer, Mayor; Chris Howard, City Engineer; Amy Hendricks,                 
Finance Director; Tony Valerius, Service Director 

 
Call to Order​: Monica Stark, Chairwoman, RESOLVED THAT this Legislative             

Committee comprised of the committee of the whole does now come                     
to order. 

 
 
TOPIC ONE: Transient Rentals 
 
M. Stark said previously Council had spoke about working on legislation for                       
Transient Rentals and they do have a committee together. She explained that                       
because she and Steve Herron cover the entire City, they will be the council                           
representatives on this subcommittee. She noted that Bill DiFucci and former                     
Councilman John Gabriel will also serve on the subcommittee. She said they will                         
meet June 18, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. and the location is yet to be determined. 
 
After no further discussion came before the committee, M. Stark adjourned the                       

meeting. 
 
 
Next meeting: July 20, 2020 @ 7:00 p.m. at the Vermilion Municipal Complex, 687                           
Decatur Street, Vermilion, Ohio   
   
 
 Gwen Fisher, Certified Municipal Clerk (CMC)   
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